KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 12th March 2015 in Ashton Hayes at 

7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Christine Tickell (attending in place of Dave Penny), Bruce Guy, Peter Dalton, Margrett Barnes, Barry Lockwood, Suzanne Robinson, Joan Pidgeon, Anne Shepherd.
Apologies: Alan Burgess, Malen Johnson, Rosina Williams
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 29th January 2015, were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
Christmas Concert

Given the decision not to return to the Hammond theatre for the 2015 Christmas Concert, Bruce asked whether we should contact the Hammond to inform them as to why.  Elaine stated that given that we had decided to go to the Kings school for this years concert we didn’t want to go back over old ground .
Picnic in the Park
It was noted that neither Peter nor Ian Oulton would be available for that karaoke performance.  In their absence, either Janice Anderson or Jim could operate the CD player.

Easter Concert

Bruce stated that he had spoken to Dave Penny about how we would unload the equipment at Hamilton street.  He noted that it was possible to access the building from the rear.

Charity Support 2015

Barry observed that the Countess of Chester hospital was raising funds for a new neo-natal baby unit.  Maybe we could direct our 2015 fund-raising efforts to that end?  Jim agreed to investigate and report back.|AP01JE|.  An alternative suggestion by Bruce was for Breakthrough Breast Cancer?  Anne asked whether it was possible for us to get an announcement on Chester radio that we are available to sing for charity?  Suzanne agreed to investigate.  |AP02SR|. Alan Burgess was asked to add to our web-site, the monies raised in 2015.  |AP03AB|
Co-opted and new officers

Elaine welcomed the new officers – Margrett Barnes, Suzanne Robinson, and Barry Lockwood, and Anne Shepherd as a new co-opted member.

Correspondence:
Jim Edwards advised that no correspondence of note had been received since the previous meeting.
Treasurer’s Report:

Heather presented the latest set of accounts.  In response to a question from Elaine the Committee expressed themselves satisfied with the accounts.
Peter Dalton presented the view that the karaoke CD would require a lot of photocopying for the words for the choir.  On that matter he suggested that the Christmas karaoke song sheets could do with refreshing, to change the list of songs we sing.
Future Concerts:
Easter 2015.
The question was asked if tickets were being sold for the event?  Anne said that she believed they were having a closing collection.
Potential Concerts.

Elaine said that Anna Sandbach goes to Tenby frequently where she sees that a local choir often presents joint concerts with visiting choirs.  Could we not consider that?  Elaine agreed to send the contact details for Jim to make contact.  Post meeting note – Done.  The Tenby Male Choir had replied to Jim’s e-mail saying that their programme is full for the forthcoming 12 months.

Peter asked whether we shouldn’t go back to Prague. – if not this year then next? Barry pointed out that we need to stay in touch with the Prague Ladies Choir.

Social Sub-Committee.
Murder Mystery Evening
Elaine asked Barry to consider whether the Social Committee definitely wanted to move the evening from Tarvin to Kelsall.  A lot of tickets were sold to residents of Kelsall for the previous events.

Barry informed the meeting that the next Social Committee meeting was next Wednesday where they would be discussing the sharing out of the work-load.  Elaine asked Barry to ask for additional help if it were needed.

Any Other Business:

1. Peter informed the meeting that he planned to take his holidays between the 3rd and the 17th of July.
2. Summer Closure.  It was agreed that the choir would close for the four Tuesdays – 4th, 11th, 18th and 25th of August.

Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 28th May 2015in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
